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Mr. Robert Boswick, P. Eng. 
Conservation and Water Stewardship B-246.12 
Climate Change and Environmental Protection Division 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
123 Main Street, Suite 160 
Winnipeg, Manitoba Via e-mail 
R3C 1A5 
 
Dear Mr. Boswick, 
 
Re:  Rural Municipality of Brokenhead – Environment Act Licence No. 2646 RR – Request for Minor Alteration 
 
JRCC is hereby requesting a minor alteration of the Environment Act Licence No. 2646 RR on behalf of the RM of 
Brokenhead.  The licence was issued April 9, 2014. 
 
The EAP document, submitted to Manitoba Conservation on May 23, 2013, indicated the lagoon expansion cells would 
be constructed immediately east of the existing lagoon within the NW and SW ¼ of 15-13-06 EPM.  The originally 
proposed site had some poor soil conditions at the north end of the site which required a re-worked and re-compacted 
clay liner. After submission of the EAP, the RM purchased additional land on the SE1/4 of 15-13-06 EPM (see attached 
land title).  A geotechnical investigation was completed on the proposed site and is attached with this letter.  Based on 
the results of the geotechnical investigation, the lagoon expansion cells were re-oriented to avoid the poor soil 
conditions and the north end of the original site.  Based on site topography the primary cells were moved to the east 
side of the site and the new storage cell will be constructed between the new primary cells and the existing lagoon 
cells, see the attached plan. 
 
The sizing of the revised cells and overall capacity of the lagoon will not change from the EAP proposal.  The proposed 
discharge route from the lagoon will also remain unchanged.  The revised cell layout maintains the minimum 300 m 
setback from the nearest residence. 
 
In Section 2.5.12.2 of the EAP document it stated phosphorus reduction will be achieved by chemical addition at the 
existing lift station with settling in the lagoon cells.  Council has since decided to achieve phosphorus reduction by 
applying chemical (alum) directly to the surface of the cells via a boat.  The phosphorus discharge requirement of 
1.0 mg/L will continue to be met with the revised methodology. 
 
Please provide approval to proceed with the minor alteration. 
 
If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact the undersigned. 
Yours truly, 
JR Cousin Consultants Ltd. Reviewed by: 
  
Brett McCormac, E.I.T. Jerry Cousin, P.Eng. 
Environmental Engineer-in-Training President 
Enc. 
c.c. Gary Hanna, RM of Brokenhead 
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